





September 13, 2004

Ms. Nadine Paine

Winnemucca Field Office

Bureau of Land Management

5100 Winnemucca Boulevard

Winnemucca, Nevada 89445

Re: South Buffalo Allotment – EA 020-05-EA-15

Dear Nadine:


The Nevada Department of Wildlife has reviewed the environmental assessment to establish Appropriate Management Levels for selected sites affecting the North Stillwater and Tobin Range Herd Management Areas.  Our agency met with the Field Office concerning this matter during the scoping process of this environmental assessment and provided issues with alternatives for your consideration.


Our agency supports an alternative that determines the allotment specific carrying capacities and allocates forage to livestock, wild horses and wildlife.  This alternative would include specific rangeland monitoring data that distinquishes ungulate use and use of critical wildlife habitat.


As stated in the draft environmental document, the national and state policies requiring the Winnemucca Field Office to determine appropriate management levels for all wild horse herds overrules the alternative supported by the Nevada Department of Wildlife.  The alternatives used in this environmental assessment does not take into consideration rangeland monitoring data or actual use data to determine a carrying capacity or necessary actions to achieve a natural thriving ecological balance as required by the present Sonoma-Gerlach Management Framework Plan III Decisions or the Wild Horse and Burro Act.


Table 3 present actual use and distribution data of wild horses on the affected livestock allotments and herd management areas.   These data were specifically used to determine the movement and interaction of the two herd management areas.  While it is important that these two herd management areas function as a complex, the data were not used to determine actual use by wild horses or actual use by all ungulates.  Research completed by BLM indicate that 140-150 wild horses are necessary to ensure genetic viability.  This herd threshold was not presented to determine if the complex is suitable as viable herd management areas.


Environmental Consequences affecting wildlife species and habitats are speculative rationales supported with existing data on the impacts of ungulate grazing on riparian and upland habitat types.  Data collected in the riparian assessment clearly finds that riparian functionality for both lotic and lentic systems require adjustments in present use by livestock and wild horses to achieve the proper Standards and Guidelines.  Actual use data presented in Table 6 finds livestock use to be 15,743 AUMs and actual use data for wild horses is 540 AUMs.  


Present Actions reveal that environmental problems adversely impacting fish and wildlife habitat are related to ungulate use of riparian habitats, wildfires and habitat for cover and forage of migratory birds, special status species and wildlife.  The Sonoma-Gerlach Management Framework Plan III Decisions have required allotment evaluations and multiple use decisions on three to five year durations for the past 24 years.  Without full consideration of the alternative presented by the Department to the Field Office, the environmental assessment is remiss in its obligations to its own land use plan and the regulations of the Wild Horse and Burro Act.


We recommend that the Bureau of Land Management align its policies with its mandated regulatory obligations. 







Sincerely,







Roy Leach







Western Region

cc. Ed Partee

